DRAFT                                       BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES
  Wednesday, March 18, 2015
      Swampscott, MA 01907
Attendance: Chairman, Matthew Strauss, Vice Chair, Naomi Dreeben, Selectman John Callahan, Glenn Kessler, Laura Spathanas, and Thomas G. Younger, Town Administrator. 
Open discussion: Town Meeting Articles:

Town Planner, Pete Kane and Thomas G. Younger spoke on the following Town Meeting Articles.

· Signage by Law changes regarding signs and color.

· Historical District By Law changes/ section references and numbering.

· Demolition by Law changes.

· Humphrey Street Overlay/ Zoning By Law / create a new Design Review Board 
· Minor change to the Smart Growth Zoning By Law.

· Winter Parking Ban to allow overnight parking/ designate public parking areas. 

· Off Leash by Law.

· Vacated Building Registration By Law / Resident & Commercial / Selectman Callahan. 

· Solicitation By Law / register with the Police Department/ fee of $100.00. 
Open Discussion: 

Selectman Callahan spoke on revision of personnel review forms, procedures and policies. Selectman Callahan asked what forms are currently being used to evaluate Department Heads.  Selectman Callahan asked if it was a template being used for any reviews. Selectman Callahan would like to weigh in on what the forms look like and suggested the forms be changed. 
Open Discussion/ Charter Review Committee/ Recommended revisions of the Town Charter. 
Members Peter Spellios, Jack Beermann and Mary Webster spoke on the following: 
· List of substantive changes recommended were discussed.

· Selectman Strauss suggested each change be voted on per article not as a whole article.

· Selectman Strauss thanked the Committee for all their hard work and suggested that this committee does not end. 

· Thomas G. Younger, Town Administrator thanked Town Clerk, Sue Duplin for her help with the above committee.

· Selectman Kessler commented he was pleased with the recommendation of a permanent Field Committee. 
New & Old Business:
Selectman Spathanas inquired about Atlantic Ambulance and their new location at the former Police Station on Burrill Street and asked what if any plans they have after their 6 months stay at the station.   Town Administrator, Thomas Younger stated that Atlantic Ambulance is looking in to other locations in Town. Mr. Younger stated that run times have decreased since being at the station. Selectman Dreeben commented that the former Police Station looks great with the new accommodations that have been made by Atlantic Ambulance.  
Selectman Callahan asked Mr. Younger, Town Administrator if he had any review from the DPW Department on snow removal procedures, Mr. Younger would be speaking with the DPW Department at the end of March. 
Selectman Dreeben inquires about a Town sponsored event for candidate’s night. 

Town Clerk, Sue Duplin had informed Selectman Kessler that the League of Women’s Voters would be doing a candidate’s night in the near future. 
Selectman Kessler presented to the Board his ideas and plans for a Capital Plan Proposal which he read aloud and requested the Board take a formal vote.  Selectman Kessler stated that more leadership is needed and that no dates have been set for a Capital Plan. 
Mr. Thomas G. Younger does not agree with the statements made by Selectman Kessler on the Capital Plan. 

Selectman Strauss commented that it was inappropriate for the Board to take a vote when the Capital Plan was not an agenda item.  The Capital Plan will be on the next agenda. 

Selectman Strauss stated that the Town Warrant would be closed at the next Selectmen’s meeting. 
Open Discussion:

Pete Kane, Town Planner spoke on his recommendations of appointments to the Master Plan Committee. Selectman Strauss is concerned with the size of the committee. Selectman Spathanas asked how often the committee will be meeting. See votes of the Board. 
Open Discussion:

Blocksidge Field Renovation Article was discussed. Selectman Kessler suggested to schedule an open forum be scheduled at the High School to listen to residents’ concerns and  questions. Chris Urbano spoke on future meetings he will have on this article for the public and will use Facebook and social media to get the message out there. Selectman Spathanas commented that the project is great however she agrees with residents’ concerns with higher taxes but feels in the end residents will get a new field out of paying their taxes. Selectman Dreeben concerned about higher taxes for residents and feels they will have to end up giving something up such as repairing of roads.  
Votes of the Board:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Kessler to approve a one day entertainment license for fisherman’s beach library teen concert to be held on June 27, 2015, seconded by Selectman Spathanas. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Callahan to approve the Energy Aggregation Tentative Agreement, seconded by Selectman Spathanas. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Dreeben to appoint as discussed and as presented members to the Master Plan Committee as recommended by Pete Kane, Town Planner, seconded by Selectman Kessler. See attached list of members. 
 Town Administrator’s Report:

Thomas Younger, Town Administrator updated the Board on the following:
· Final judgment of Whale’s Beach litigation. 
· Upcoming Eagle Scout event.

· Board of Health will advise on Public Housing that should be smoke free.

· Thank you and recognition was given to the Gose Family for their donation of a Town Flag.  

Selectmen’s Time:
Selectman Kessler gave a brief update on the upcoming Town event including Who’s Got Talent Show and the Harmony Concert.
Selectman Callahan recognized the DPW Department on their fantastic job they have been doing over this winter.  Selectmen Callahan gave a shirt to the DPW Director, Gino Cresta that read “Snow King “.  Selectman Callahan spoke on the recent grant that was given to the Historical Committee. 
Selectman Strauss acknowledged and thanked Co-Director of the Senior Center, Rod Pickard for his years of service to the Town and wished him good luck in his retirement.  
Executive Session:
· The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Spathanas to enter into executive session to discuss strategy with respect to bargaining and or litigation (Greenwood filed litigation and snow dump potential litigation) if an open meeting may have a detrimental effect on the Town’s litigating position and will return to open session, seconded by Selectman Kessler. Roll Call was taken.
See Executive session meeting minutes. 

Adjournment:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Dreeben close executive session and not return to open session at 10:00PM seconded by Selectman Spathanas.   
True Attest: 
Maureen Shultz, 
Administrative Assistant 

